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March 16, 2018

Eric Babson

babson@math.ucdavis.edu

1094 Cragmont Avenue

Berkeley CA, 94708

Dear Mr President:

I am concerned about infrastructure and election security. Russian

hackers have reportedly gained significant control of US elections and US

power plants. Ukrainian power grids were attacked in December of 2015 and

2016 making the threat clear and the election threats and aid to the Repub-

lican campaign were found by the FBI at least as early. Apparently neither

threat was taken seriously. There were power grid attacks reported this

week and the only serious investigation into election meddling by Special

Counsel Mueller has been harried by your administration and Representa-

tive Nunnes of the house intelligence committee. I am pleased to see that

there are finally sanctions being levied but the fact that they are exactly the

people indicted by Mueller’s office suggests no other investigation is going

on.

Please assure me that you will investigate Russian hacking.

I am very proud to be a US citizen and a large part of that derives

from our independence.

Sincerely,

Eric Babson


